

# Enosburgh Community Recreation Committee

Date: 11/18/2020

Attendees: Steve Wadsworth, Felisha Leffler, Deveney Wolfe, Amie Choiniere, Jennifer Burns

Guests: Ivonne Kio, Enosburgh Recreation Director, Shawna Lovelette



Topic	Discussion	Action
<b>Meeting Minutes Approval</b>	No changes needed. Motion made to approve August and October meeting minutes made by Amie, Felisha second – All in favor	
<b>Recreation Fields</b>	Shawna Lovelette from the Enosburgh Little League wanted to make sure that budgeting for the fields will continue for next year. Some maintenance wasn't done this year that will need to be done next year. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Roof was taken off dugout by selectboard and will need to be back on</li> <li>• Cement blocks in the way that will need to be moved for spring?</li> </ul> Committee sees no issues with work being done in spring since it was already budgeted  Gaga Pit completed and donations of time and supplies were helpful to get project done.  Rise Applify grant might be applied and used for Rec. Field project. Rec Field Project meets the 1 <sup>st</sup> Tuesday of each month from 5-6 and phase 1 is the focus now. Have had many community members looking and asking about a playground. There is a huge need for this.	<p><b>Will discuss with budget planning at next meeting</b></p>
<b>Community News</b>	Gingerbread contest is still on Main Street & park adding more lights <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• David &amp; Sally Tryhone are amazing community volunteers</li> </ul>	

<b>Topic</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>Financial Review</b>	Budget Review- <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Carryover from this year</li> <li>• Review draft budget at December meeting</li> <li>• Will need to present to select board in January</li> </ul>	<b>Ivonne will draft 2021 budget for December meeting</b>
<b>Community Center</b>	<p>Maintenance Issues have been on and off issue Turning Point will be going digital as pandemic continues they gave great feedback about how this has impacted community positively and they hope to be able to do more with us in future.</p> <p>School has been using space Enosburg Conservation Group has used space Wild &amp; Scenic has requested space use</p> <p>Lease will be done.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• School said we can leave things there for now. Committee agreed we should look into renters insurance.</li> <li>• Committee thankful to FNESU for building use and generosity</li> <li>• Things to think about: what kind of budget will we need for new space? Ivonne will look into that.</li> </ul>	
<b>Programming</b>	<p>Origami Ornaments- Ivonne ordered supplies and will lead on FB Live</p> <p>Brownway looking for “adopt a Grand parent Program”</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Tie this into the origami ornaments program?</li> <li>• Committee loves the idea to help with isolation, maybe see if LEAPS could help with cards.</li> </ul> <p>Community walks were going well. Had 5-7 people and had good feedback. Should continue these.</p> <p><u>Future programming ideas:</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Deveny will be doing a FB Live segment and she has a friend who has also offered to do one.</li> <li>• Scavenger Hunt and/or gratitude scavenger hunt</li> </ul>	<b>Ivonne check with Heather Moore about help with cards</b>

<b>Topic</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Build a snowman</li> <li>• Remote Christmas Caroling? Jen will connect with school music teachers</li> <li>• Geocaching – might need permission from village</li> <li>• Decorating contest</li> <li>• Email Ivonne with additional ideas</li> </ul>	
<b>Grant</b>	<p>AARP Peacemaking Grant for community mural project. Artist group and others in community combined ideas and grant was submitted. Rec Dept will be leading and collaborating with different organizations. Rec Committee offered kudos for the community group effort</p>	
<b>Looking forward</b>	<p>Will need additional help with projects, move and programming. Have held off due to Covid, but realistically will need more in spring/summer. Already in budget.</p>	<p>2021 budget discussion at next meeting.</p>
	<p>Motion made to end meeting by Felisha Second by Steve All in favor, Meeting adjourned at 6:14</p>	
<b>Next Steps</b>	<p><b>Next Meeting December 16, 2020</b></p>	